


ROBERT SILVESTRI
73 Surrey Avenue

Mill Valley, CA 94941
(415) 381-4629

rjsmv@comcast.net

February 16,2013

City Council
City ofMill Valley
26 Corte Madera Avenue
Mill Valley, CA 94941

Dear City Council Members:

I'm writing to comment on item #5 on the Agenda for your meeting ofFebruary 19th
, Jim

McCann's "Planning Commission Improvements" Report, dated February 19, 2013. My
comments will be in the order ofthe referenced line numbers ofthe document.

First, I'd like to say that Jim has done a great job in trying to pull together a very complex
situation, in a very limited amount oftime. The issues raised by David Rand, predate Mr.
-Rand' s time on the Planning Commission, so there was a lot ofhistory to consider.

That said, please consider the following:

Line 100: Anyone who has sat through Planning Commission meetings during the past
five years has seen numerous instances where the PC asks detailed questions ofStaff;
only to get vague or biased comments in response. I've personally witnessed many
instances of staffgiving the PC half-truth answers that are clearly their own one-sided
interpretation ofthe regulations to support their ''recommendations.''

There is quite often palpable tension and frustration (anger?) by Planning Staffwhen
pressed for anything more than what they've deemed is required. Their tone is frequently
condescending to both the PC and the public when glib answers are challenged.

Finally, on this point I've see the Planning Staff repeatedly fail to step in and correct
hearing discussions that are based on obvious misunderstandings ofthe prevailing
regulations. Instead they allow these discussions to go on and on until, usually, someone
in the audience finally corrects them. It's really embarrassing.

Line 116: I would suggest that the wording used here is misleading as to what is really
going on. I think it's very clear from observing many hearings that Commissioners
perceive a lapse in regular communication "from" the staff; not ''with staff." The problem
is with the PD staffnot the PC.



Line 119: It should be noted that staff should improve the quality of its outreach to the
PC, not vice versa. The PD staff is very well paid to do their job, whereas PC members
are part time volunteers for no compensation. It's not too much to ask the PD to do their
job.

A flaw in this report is its tendency to ignore this fact and treat both the PC and PD as
equals. This is an unfair burden on the PC.

Line 150: Based on the record, it would appear that the Planning Departments has rarely
seen a project they don't "recommend." And they consistently fail to "empower' the PC or
the CC for that matter with enough information or acknowledgment ofthe latitude they
have in interpreting laws like CEQA or the affordable housing development housing laws
(state regulations).

Line 179: An ongoing problem is that Planning Staff needs to get all project information
packages to the general public in a more timely matter. It is ofconcern to me that
throughout this report the public's right to know and to participate in an informed way is
not mentioned. This is also a PD staff responsibility not the PC 's .

Line 190: This touches on a major problem created by Planning Staff. Staffconsistently
(and almost categorically) "forgets" everything said at the last hearing by either the
Planning Commission or public speakers. And it is hard not to come away, after many
years, with the feeling that there's some kind of subterfuge here, or at the least significant
disrespect for the PC and the public. Yet, oddly, the staff never forgets its positions or
recommendations. It's hard to believe this is all coincidental.

My observation over a 20 year period is that in the last ten years, more and more, staff
essentially ignores the PC's comments to advance its agenda, setting up a highly
adversarial relationship. The reason I believe this is the responsibility ofthe PD staff is
because this dynamic has existed for more than a decade, even though the PC members
have constantly changed.

My opinion is that there is something wrong with the "culture" at the PD that needs to be
addressed. They appear to have lost sight oftheir obligation to serve the "public" and the
public good.

Line 196: I think the problem with the PD ''recommending'' a project is that the PC's
authority is more than just design review (this is not fully acknowledged in Jim's report).
The PC has the authority to correct staff's incorrect interpretations ofthe zoning code or
any other regulations when they see them. And the record shows that there have been a
significant number oferrors made by the PD in their processing ofprojects.

Line 220 to 233: The suggested staff report "recommendation" outlined here is a step in
the right direction and has been historically lacking.



Line 243: Recommendations: Jim McCann has made many worthwhile suggestions here.
But again, this Report has generally ignored the PO's responsibility to the public to
present all sides ofany regulatory interpretation, not just the one that reinforces their
desired outcome. The PO must be reminded that it serves the public, the residents, fIrst
and foremost.

Let's please remember that it's not just the PC, the PO and the applicant that are
interested parties to PC hearings. It's also or even more so the general public.

Thank you for your consideration.

Bob Silvestri


